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CITY OF SIGOURNEY, IOWA
MINUTES OF REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING OF
WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 20, 1991

The Sigourney City Council met in regular session in the Council
Chambers of the Memorial Hall on Wednesday, February 20, 1991, at
7:30 o'clock P.M., as posted, with Mayor Park presiding, and the
following Councilpersons answering roll call: Welter, Wells, Van
Fleet, J. Seip, and Butler. (H. Seip was absent.) The City
Clerk was also present.

Councilperson Van Fleet moved, seconded by Councilperson Welter,
that the agenda be approved as posted. Upon the roll being
called, the following voted: Ayes: Welter, Wells, Van Fleet,
J. Seip, and Butler. Nays: None. The motion was approved.

Councilperson Wells moved, seconded by Councilperson J. Seip,
that the minutes of the regular meeting of February 6, 1991 be
approved as submitted. Upon the roll being called, the follow-
ing voted: Ayes: Welter, Wells, Van Fleet, J. Seip, and Butler.
Nays: None. The motion was approved.

Councilperson Butler moved, seconded by Councilperson Wells, that
the applications of Kind’'s Jack & Jill for renewal of their
liquor and beer licenses be approved. Upon the roll being
called, the following voted: Ayes: Welter, Wells, Van Fleet,

J. Seip, and Butler. Nays: None. The motion was approved.

The production well was not drilled when expected because the
ground was too soft to move equipment in without creating mud
problems. However, Layne-Western will be back as soon as the
ground feezes again or dries up enough that their equipment may
be taken in easily.

The Mayor advised that F. Lee Hendricks, representing the Sig-
ourney Ministerial Association, asked to use the Memorial Hall
auditorium Sunday evening, February 24th, for a prayer service
in behalf of our military serving in the Persian Gulf War. He
further said he felt that because of the circumstances no charge
should be made for such rent. Without voting action, there was
no objection on the part of the Council.

The January financial reports of the City Clerk and City
Treasurer were before the Mayor and Council and filed. There
were some who didn’'t understand the correlation between the
reports and the computer printouts, and the Clerk briefly ex-
plained the same.

The Mayor and Council reviewed in detail the figures for the
fiscal year 1991-92 budget as proposed by the Finance Committee.
Councilperson J. Seip introduced a motion-resolution, seconded
by Councilperson Van Fleet, that the public hearing on the pro-
posed 1991-1992 budget be held at 7:00 o’'clock P.M. Wednesday,
March 6, 1991, at the Council Chambers. Upon the roll being
called, the following voted: Avyes: Welter, Wells, Van Fleet,
J. Seip, and Butler. Nays: None. The motion was approved.

Councilperson Van Fleet moved for adjournment at 8:35 o’'clock
P.M.; the second was by Councilperson Welter.
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